
 

NCAA/06_23_2020/EC:jgd 

NCAA Division I Working Group on Transfers 

Summary of Key Takeaways 

June 18, 2020, Videoconference 

 

• Charge and timeline.  The NCAA Division I Working Group on Transfers conducted its 

first videoconference, during which it discussed its charge to fulfil the parameters of the 

NCAA Division I Transfer Eligibility Resolution (NCAA Division I Proposal R-2020-6) 

adopted by the NCAA Division I Council at its May 20 meeting.  The working group 

acknowledged the Transfer Eligibility Resolution articulates a framework to achieve a 

uniform and equitable approach for student-athletes across all sports to establish their 

eligibility to compete should they ultimately make the decision to transfer.  Over the next 

several months, the working group will work collaboratively with the Division I 

membership to develop a comprehensive legislative concept that offers a fair and 

sustainable alternative to the existing processes, which currently treat student-athletes 

differently based solely on their sport of participation.   

 

 The working group seeks to devise a legislative framework that provides both an eligibility 

standard as well solutions to the ancillary issues identified as essential to meaningful 

transfer reform.  The working group seeks to provide the Council with a legislative 

framework in concept form at its August meeting, which ensures sufficient time for 

stakeholder feedback and refinement prior to the November 1, 2020, legislative deadline 

for the 2020-21 legislative cycle. 

 

• Key transfer data and trends.  The working group received an overview of recent four-

year transfer data trends and patterns across Division I.  During its next videoconference, 

the working group will review more data on the academic performance and outcomes of 

Division I student-athletes who transfer four-year institutions.   

 

• Future videoconferences.  The working group will hold its next videoconference at 2 p.m. 

Eastern time on June 22.   


